
We move into spring and brighter
days, however, COVID information
still features in this update. 

There will be an additional Spring
Booster campaign, however, this
will only be indicated for:

Patients over 75
Care home residents
Immunocompromised
individuals
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COVID Vaccinations

Dear Reader

All eligible patients will be
contacted to attend the Nelson
Health Centre or Wilson Hospital as
soon as the hub vaccination
sessions have been published.
Local pharmacies will still offer a
service and details can be found at
https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-
services/covid-19-services/covid-
19-vaccination-services/find-a-
walk-in-covid-19-vaccination-site/.

As always, please ensure that
your contact details are up to date.
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NHS App Adult Immunisations
It is estimated that nearly one
million 19-25 year olds are also
non-immune to measles due to a
false link with autism suggested by
a now-disgraced doctor in 1998
which frightened parents and led
to many not being vaccinated.

Patients in this group are also
invited to book an MMR vaccine as
you are at risk now that measles is
resurgent in our communities.
MMR also protects against mumps,
which can be very unpleasant in
adults and Rubella (German
measles) which, if contracted in
pregnancy, can be extremely
serious for a developing baby,
causing heart defects, deafness
and blindness.

We are keen to get as many of
patients as possible using this app
with confidence. This needs to be
linked to access granted by the
practice (and for this, we naturally
need proof of identity).

Our website gives clear details on
how to download this app and
apply for access.

You can use it to order repeat
medication, view GP records (from
October 2023) and see laboratory
results.

If you do not have this, please ask
our reception team to help you set
it up.

Childhood Immunisations
Poor uptake of MMR (measles,
mumps and rubella) vaccine has
been a common theme of the
newsletter over the last year. A
declining vaccination rate has
sadly led to an increase in measles
cases, and measles can be a
serious illness with complications
for some children.

We have offered catch-up clinics
and extra vaccine slots with
limited success but urge all
parents to ensure their children
are up-to-date with all
vaccinations.

Cervical smears
Cervical screening appointments
are bookable online and are
available on weekday evenings
and Saturdays, which can be
convenient for many.

If you are invited, please book a
slot but note that the laboratory
will not process ‘early’ smears, so
you must only book an
appointment after receiving an
invite issued by NHS England.



Blood tests We strongly feel that our patient
demographic and practice ethos
does not fit with a ‘total triage’
model as employed by many
South West London practices,
where all requests for
appointments need to be
submitted via an online form. 

Whilst there is encouragement
from NHS England to move to this
model, we have no plans to do this
and are happy to receive support
from our Patient Participation
Group (PPG) for this. We do,
however, ask for patients, if
possible, to give our reception
team an idea of their problem to
ensure that they are seen by the
most appropriate team member.
Likewise, if booking online, please
give a brief outline of the problem.

We have introduced online
bookable blood test appointments,
but please ensure that a blood test
request has been organised for
you by a clinician before booking. 

Online Consultations
It is possible to contact us via the
AccuRx Online Consultation tool
detailed on our website and this
can work well for some simple
problems and some patients.

With best wishes

Dr Penelope Smith 

Senior Partner and Clinical Director, Grafton PCN

Wishing everyone a very Happy Easter

https://florey.accurx.com/p/H85051

